
                 
 

Monday 28th November 2022 |  Week 8 Term 4 

A MESSAGE FROM THE  ACTING PRINCIPAL SHARON MURRAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

Congratulations to all of our new Pre-schooler's enrolled for 2023. The new intake group parents attended 

Wes ton Thursday for their Orientation. What a positive day– congratulations to the staff in the preschool 

for their organisation and support. A very positive introduction and start to the 2023 year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Front Office was handed over today after the last two and a half terms of hard work and renovations. 

We appreciate all of our front office staff who have been spread across the school and all of our school 

community for supporting changes surrounding the renovations. 

From Wednesday 7th December the Front Office will be up and running and the new security of entering 

the grounds will begin. We look forward to everyone finding the new premises welcoming and easier to 

use. Thankyou for your patience across the year. 

Staffing is being finalised this week at West. A big announcement is that the new Principal for Dubbo West 

Public School to begin in 2023 is Mrs Jody Hall. Mrs Hall is a well known local Principal who taught at 

Dubbo West some years ago as an Assistant Principal K-2 site. She has gone on to be Principal at Stuart 

Town and more recently at Wongarbon Public School. Mrs Hall will work with me for a smooth transition 

and will be very excited to kick off at Dubbo West for 2023.  

I want to thank you for the time I have spent here this term. West has shown me many positives– students, 

staff, programs and parents. Thank you in the short period for your welcome, support and communication. 

I have enjoyed my stay at West this term however, I will now return to my school at Dubbo South PS from 

Monday 5th December 2022. For the remainder of the year (2 weeks) Mrs Mudge will again be relieving in 

the Principal position. 

Thank you! 

Congratulations to all of the Year 6 students who will be having their farewell at the RSL Club Thursday 

evening. A great experience and outgoing event to complete their Primary school and Year 6. Enjoy and 

be proud of your journey across your Primary years. Transition days will occur for Year 6 on the 6th/7th 

December at South and Delroy Campuses. All the best for your new chapter at High School in 2023. 

School Development Days will be held 19th and 20th December—last two days of school. All students finish 

on Friday 16th December 2022. Staff will be involved in CPR practise along with diving deeper into the 

new K-2 syllabus English and Maths. This is all new ground for staff and staff need time to study and plan 

for lessons in 2023. 2023 will also see the new draft syllabus English and Maths for Year 3-6. There is a lot 

happening in this space for all teaching staff. The new syllabus looks deeper into foundation areas– more 

phonics, numeracy, timetables, problem solving– return to basics and key foundations in learning for K-6.  

Have a great week! 

Thank you again for your support. 

 

Sharon Murray 

Acting Principal 

Dubbo West Public School 

‘Where Individuals Matter’ 

IMPORTANT 

 

Please keep an eye on 

our Parent Portal & 

Facebook for regular 

updates and 

information. 

Important 
Dates to 

Remember 
Thursday 1st December 

Kindergarten Orientation -3rd 
Session 

Thursday 1st December 

Year 6 Graduation 

6th December & 7th 
December 

Year 6 Transition 

Friday 16th December 2022 

Last day of School for Term 4 
2022 



                 
 

Child Protection Education Early Stage 1 

This year students in the Early Stage 1 will be involved in the mandatory subject Personal Development, Health and    
Physical Education (PDHPE). Part of our school’s PDHPE program includes mandatory child protection education. Some 
of the content taught in child protection education deals with sensitive issues. The school will teach this content in an age 
appropriate way. Kindergarten received a note on Friday 25th November 2022 outlining the content to be taught. For 
more information about child protection education go to the Child protection and respectful relationships education  
section on the Department of Education’s PDHPE website. If you would like more information, please contact the school 
contact Kaitlyn Dutton or Jane Backhouse via the parent portal.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                 
 

5/6P Classroom 

5/6P have been studying Mass this week in Mathematics. We consolidated our learning through group       
rotations. Students practised their skills weighing different objects and recording their weight in grams and 
kilograms. They also versed each other in Mass Mess, a board game that required them to convert from 
grams to kilograms. Students also differentiated between net and gross mass and calculated both.—Ms    
Maddi Parker 

 

Clontarf Transition 

Last week saw some of our Year 6 Indigenous boys, attending Delroy for some Transition with Clontarf. The 
Clontarf Foundation exists to improve the education, discipline, life skills, self-esteem and employment     
prospects of young Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander men and by doing so equips them to participate 
more meaningfully in society. The boys had a fabulous time engaging with Clontarf, had burgers for lunch 
and had a game of table tennis. We look forward to Clontarf joining Dubbo West Public School each Monday 
lunch time to engage with the boys.— Ms Lea Harris Stage 3 Assistant Principal.  

 
 



                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                 
 

 

  

  



                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


